 
MAYOR AND COMMISSIONERS
TOWN OF NORTH EAST
106 S. MAIN STREET
NORTH EAST, MARYLAND 21901
   
May 24, 2017
 
The Town Meeting was called to order by Mayor Robert F. McKnight at 7:00 P.M.  Present were Commissioners Michael Kline, Hilary Crothers-Moore and Paul Stark. Also present were Police Chief Darrell Hamilton, Maintenance Supervisor Phillip Meekins, Town Administrator Melissa B. Cook-MacKenzie and Town Clerk Stephanie Racine-Dean. Absent from the meeting, Commissioner Eric Braley and the Director of Finance and Administration Ken Natale. 
     
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and a moment of silence was observed.     
     
-APPROVAL OF MINUTES-     

A motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2017 for the Budget Workshop was made by Commissioner Kline, seconded by Commissioner Stark and approved by all.  
     
A motion to approve the minutes of May 10, 2017 was made by Commissioner Stark, seconded by Commissioner Crothers-Moore and approved by all.  

-GUESTS-    

None.
 
-PUBLIC HEARING-

None. 

-INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES-    
    
None.     
   
-ADOPTION OF RESOLUTION AND ORDINANCES-      
     
None.     
   
-REPORTS-     
    
Mayor McKnight     
 
None.
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Commissioner Stark 
 
None.

Commissioner Crothers-Moore     
  
None. 
 
Commissioner Kline      
 
Commissioner Kline reported he will be attending the Maryland Municipal League Summer Conference the week of June 25, 2017 in Ocean City, Maryland.   

Water Plant Superintendent, Ronald Carter  

	Mr. Carter gave the March 2017 report for both the Rolling Mill and Leslie Water Treatment Plants. 

Town Administrator, Melissa B. Cook-MacKenzie 

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported on the various meetings she attended.    

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported the Bay View Water Tank Rehabilitation Project is underway. A meeting was held on site with ENTECH, Town Engineer, and T-Mobile in regards to their equipment that will need to be relocated during the painting of the tower.   This is pursuant to the lease agreement that is in effect.        

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported the new vehicle for Town Hall staff will be delivered on Friday, May 26, 2017.  

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she met with Mr. Kelly Benson earlier today in regards to his recent request to have the Economic Development Commission, (EDC) reestablished.  Initially, Mr. Benson was asked to forward a list of names of potential Commission members to the Town Board.  After meeting with Mr. Benson, Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie will provide an e-mail version of the Town’s applications for appointment to him.   Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie stated once the completed application are received they will be given to the board for review.  

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported the North East Fire Company waived the fee for the Town Appreciation Dinner scheduled, Saturday, January 13, 2018.  
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Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended a meeting with Director of Finance and Administrator, Kendrick Natale, the town Engineer and Cecil County Department of Public Works in regards to the Razor Strap Road water line.   

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended the Town’s Ethics Commission meeting last week.  

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she and the Mayor met with State Highway Administration representatives regarding potential sidewalk projects as well as traffic control devices at the North East Middle School.

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she met with the Director of Tourism, Sandy Turner regarding various projects.  

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended the recognition luncheon for Mrs. Grace Miller on Tuesday, May 23, 2017.       

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended a meeting Wednesday, May 24, 2017 with the potential buyer for lots that are located on North Maryland Avenue. 

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reported she attended a meeting Monday, May 22, 2017 with State Highway Administration in regards to the bridge over AMTRAK project.  Notice to proceed was issued April 20, 2017.  The State Highway Administration anticipates we should see the contractor on site the beginning of July.  Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie reminded the Board that pursuant to State Highway Administration regulations the contractor cannot work the day before or the day after a major holiday.  

Mayor McKnight asked Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie if Mr. Kelly Benson had provided her with reasons he feels the Economic Development Commission needs to be reestablished.  The Mayor stated the Board needs to be given a list of projects and/or goals that the Economic Development Commission would be focusing on.  Mr. Benson will be contacted and reminded this information is needed by the Town Board before they will make a decision to reestablish the Economic Development Commission.

-UNFINISHED BUSINESS-     

Maryland Municipal League Chapter Dinner Update   
 
Commissioner Kline gave an update in regards to the Maryland Municipal League Dinner the Town is hosting on Thursday, July 20, 2017.     
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A motion to accept the location, proposed menu, and proposed table favors for the Maryland Municipal League Dinner was made by Commissioner Stark and seconded by Mayor McKnight and approved by all.   

North East Community Park Vendor Policy 

Mr. Mario Caracas appeared before the board Wednesday, May 10, 2017 to request an amendment to the North East Community Park Vendor Policy. Mr. Caracas would like the policy to include one slip at the end of the Town’s floating dock to tie-up paddleboats.           

After discussion, a motion to decline the requested amended to the North East Community Park Vendor Policy was made by Commissioner Kline and seconded by Commissioner Stark and approved by all.   

North East Community Park Sign Design 

Mrs.  Cook-MacKenzie presented to the board a proposed sign that was designed for the North East Community Park.  Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie stated the policy from the state has changed in regards to the wording and the Program Open Space logo. The Board concurred with staff recommendations.  

-NEW BUSINESS-    
 
Water Allocation Request - 413 Rolling Mill Road 

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie presented a Water Allocation Request, 413 Rolling Mill Road, North East, Maryland, for two hundred fifty gallons of water per day. 

A motion to approve the Water Allocation Request was made by Commissioner Stark, seconded by Commissioner Crothers-Moore, and approved by all.  

Mrs. Cook-MacKenzie presented to the board, a document received by Cecil County. This is a draft memorandum of understanding draft in regards to developing a water and sewer group.  This meeting will be held July 14, 2017, at the County Administration Building.       
 
-MISCELLANEOUS-  

None. 
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-APPROPRIATIONS-   

A motion to approve Purchase Order R7-04 Entech Engineering Inc. in the amount of $14,629.19 for the Razor Strap Water Main Design and Miscellaneous Engineering was made by Commissioner Crothers-Moore, seconded by Commissioner Kline and approved by all.     
   
A motion to approve the invoices presented for payment was made by Commissioner Kline, seconded by Commissioner Crothers-Moore and approved by all.     
 
-BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR-     

None.

-ADJOURNMENT-     
     
With there being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Crothers-Moore, seconded by Commissioner Stark and approved by all. The meeting adjourned at 7:35 P.M.     
    

Attest:                                                       Respectfully submitted,     
     
     
	___________________________  	     ___________________________________   
Robert F. McKnight, Mayor                     Stephanie Racine-Dean, Town Clerk     
     
     
   
   

